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The Institute now invites proposals for research programmes in any branch of mathematics or the

mathematical sciences. The deadline for submission is 31 July 2011, for consideration at the meeting of

the Scientific Steering Committee in October.  

For programmes in the period September - December 2013, the Institute is particularly keen to

encourage cross-disciplinary proposals which could form part of the international initiative Mathematics

of Planet Earth 2013 www.mpe2013.org, the interpretation of which is intended to be “as broad as

possible”. For that initiative, the Institute will consider proposals for programmes of one to four months

duration. Details on submitting proposals are at www.newton.ac.uk/callprop.html.

Anyone interested in making a proposal is encouraged to contact the Director, by telephone or email, 

for advice and informal feedback:  

David Wallace +44 (0) 1223 335 980;  secretary +44 (0) 1223 335 982  David.Wallace@newton.ac.uk

The Newton Institute is a national facility based

in Cambridge, UK, and attracts scientists from all

over the world to research programmes in all

areas of the mathematical sciences, broadly

understood. Typically about 80% of its

programmes are interdisciplinary. At any one

time there are two visitor programmes at the

Institute, each with about thirty participants.

For more information see www.newton.ac.uk.

Ninety programmes have been completed to

date; past and future programmes are listed 

at www.newton.ac.uk/programmes.html.

Administrative support is provided for housing,

library, computing etc., and around £60,000 per

month is available to each programme towards

travel and subsistence support for participants

and organisers. 
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